



Meeting minutes

Meeting date: 8/06/2011, 9am

Participants:

- vlemmed VO: Silvia Olabarriaga
- biomed VO / French NGI: Franck Michel, Tristan Glatard, Johan Montagnat, Yannick Legré
- Italian NGI: Luciano Milanesi

Doodle poll for the next meeting: <http://www.doodle.com/yc6fwixbxkniwnt6>

## 1 Meeting agenda

- News, user representation
- LSGC at HealthGrid conference
- Technical coordination
- Training and dissemination

## 2 News, user representation

- EGI MoU is signed (see actions in last meeting's minutes).
  - Franck: the distinction between services “provided by the LSGC” VS “needed by the LSGC” is not clear. For instance where should hydra, taverna, soma, greic, vo dashboard be?
  - Silvia: NGI hosts services, not EGI
  - Tristan: development and hosting may be distinguished. (after the meeting) advice asked to the UCB.
- next EGI UCB on Tuesday June 14th, 3pm

## 3 LSGC at the HealthGrid conference

Agenda:

- intro on LSGC
- talk from the UK NGI (to be confirmed)
- showcasers: vlemed (Shayan Shahand), pneumogrid (Dagmar Krefting), WeNRM (Antonio Rosato), biomed (person from Neurolog to be confirmed)
- Silvia to follow-up on the permissions with UCB. Then the VOs will be contacted to check/add their own stuff (it may have been added by other persons). The people database could also be used.

## 4 Technical coordination

Report on technical teams (Franck):

- biomed shifter conferences starting up
- Nagios: inconsistency on the list of SEs; transient alarms: tickets should be submitted after a few hours.
- Luciano: NGI is being organized, technical board being constituted.
- EMI beta-testing: answer from the UCB: “In principle requests for beta-testing should come from EMI to EGI and then from EGI to the VRCs.”

Report on requirement analysis (Johan):

- there was some feedback about the list of requirements; quite high level at this point.
- In most cases replied that the information provided was not relevant.
- In some cases they want to close the ticket when it is added to the EMI roadmap; insisted that it should be closed when the issue is \*solved\*, not when it is \*planned\* to be addressed.
- MPI requirement sent to Sorina Pop
- asked advice on robot certificates to Silvia and Mark.
- Franck added a few details on the wiki about the requirements and their status (technical section of the main page).

## 5 Training and dissemination

- April tutorial took place at the AMC. Material to come.
- Desktop grid training: Yannick follows up on that with EDGI contact. Will propose to organize it jointly with EGI TF in Lyon in Sept.
- Yannick to contact Gisela again to define a roadmap.